



EESCC Meeting Minutes

April 3rd, 2024
Sizzler

Attendees: 21 – Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Tim and Peggy Steck, Jerry and Licia Shultz, Mike and Nadine Camicia, Paula Loftin, Mike McClellan, Jamie Black, Mike and Gail Glass, Dewayne and Nick Kerbs, Mary Richardson, Ted Ledgard, Bruce Harmon and John Schmidt.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller, called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Meeting Minutes –Secretary Peggy Steck read the March 6th 2024 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurer’s report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia – March’s EEMSP meeting was right after the EESCC meeting. It was over close to 9pm. Licia proposed the we start the EESCC meeting at 6:30pm to give the EEMSP meeting more time. It was approved.

2024 Proposed Event dates – Lorin W – nothing to report, will be removed from the agenda.

Evo School – Paula – She asked Mike how enrollment was going, there are 13 people registered for the 1st and 12 for the 2nd day. Mike sent Paula the registration link from MSR so she could send it to the preferred people who have no registered with a reminder to do so before registration opens to the public. The same catering folks will be used, people were pleased with the food last year. Boeing confirmed we can use their timing equipment and the Viper club will let us use their equipment for the course. Last year, there was an issue with the viper club trailer and they had to remove all the equipment into another vehicle. This year, Paula would like to be able to tow the trailer to the event. She may bring her own truck, or ask someone else to tow the trailer to the site.

Ice Breaker Recap – We used last year’s course. Lots of people got lost. Most of the novices got lost. Last year, very few novices got lost. Bonnie wanted ideas how we can help novices have better success. Paula suggested a novice day and Bonnie said we could plan that for next year. Tim suggested to allow an experienced driver ride with one Novice on all of their runs AND this driver would not be penalized for riding in a vehicle before their paid run (for Trophy or NFT). Licia needs more help, especially when there are lots of novices. Otherwise, most of us enjoyed the course and we had great weather. The event was moved to march 17th, due to very bad weather predicted for the original day.

Event 1 & 2 planning – We decided to let Bert and/or Keith pick a previous course. (both were not in attendance). Bonnie asked to close registration at 5pm Friday for the weekend. We have another meeting before the event (scheduled for May 4th and 5th).

Blind Autocross – Tentatively scheduled for April 13th. We discussed moving it to the 21 and it was unanimous. The roadside cleanup is the 12th and that’s too much for one weekend. John S is waiting for the property

owner to confirm are date is ok and he will let Bonnie know asap. Setup will be Sunday morning and Bonnie will post on Facebook.

Larison Hillclimb - Mike- Lots of trees cam down this winter. And are on the road. Mueller's drove up to check it out and they were able to drive to the top. The biggest tree is blocking pit parking. There will be a chainsaw day on May 11th and then the big cleanup is scheduled for May 25th. Blowing and sweeping the road will be the weekend before the event. NHA insurance is moving slowly. Mike reported that there is no pricing info yet. That info will be needed before registration opens.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie - She would like to stop reserving helmets and go back to the way it was handled before covid. We all agreed. She asked for changed to the registration form, Tim will implement the changes.

Tim – Asked when Larison registration should open.

Bonnie – She and Jim drove by a closed mill site in Philomath that has an empty lot. Lorin will check it out. She also asked about the site Mapleton and their other lot. Lorin said they are not interested in having us and we will have to wait until the lot is sold.

Home Page articles

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 pm.